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Submission for the Senate Enquiry into Plastic Bags.

I am writing to express my concern that the levy for plastic bags has not been implemented in Australia.  I work as an environmental scientist investigating stormwater pollution of Sydney’s waterways, and I am consistently finding that the most persistent gross pollutant in our waterways are the plastic bags, which;

· slip through gross pollutant traps on stormwater drains

· float indefinitely in our rivers,bays and oceans where they choke and smother wildlife

· lie half-buried in sediments on our foreshores for years, un-degraded.

I believe that the only effective way of reducing this insidious pollutant is to restrict it at it’s point of release into the environment, and that point of release is at the supermarket or store checkout.

Since the implementation of ‘industry-led’, non-compulsory incentives for the reduction of plastic bags I have observed with interest the behaviour of shoppers at the checkout, and I believe that the signs such as ‘Save Our Environment – Buy a Calico Bag’ are having little to no effect on shopper behaviour.  Shoppers are still taking plastic bags to carry one or two items, I have never seen anybody voluntarily request not to have a plastic bag.  I rarely, if ever, hear a shop assistant ask if the customer would like one.  If this is industry-led action in practice, I hold very little hope that these measures will reduce the number of plastic bags floating around our country. 

I believe that the only way to mitigate plastic bag wastage and pollution is to impose a levy on plastic bags for shoppers.  This measure has been hugely successful in Ireland, reducing plastic bag usage by 90%.  There is massive public support for such a measure in Australia, a Roy Morgan poll last year found support for such a levy in this country at 79%.  When taking into account its effectiveness and the huge support for such a measure, I can see no reason why any political party would reject or discourage such a measure.  Particularly when the funds raised through such a levy can be used for pressing environmental issues such as combating salinity, recycling stormwater, rehabilitating cleared land and rehabilitating wetlands.  

Through clogging our rivers and stormwater systems and filling our landfill sites, plastic bags are costing Australians money for clean-up and disposal.  The amenity of our waterways, roadsides, parks and bushland is being reduced by this persistent pollutant.  I believe that the fairest, most equitable, most sensible and most popular measure is to impose a charge for these costs at the point where a customer accepts a plastic bag.  The customer can avoid the levy by bringing their own bag, reducing the number of bags they use, or carrying their items by hand.  To impose the cost of clean-up and disposal on the rest of the community is unfair, unsustainable and inequitable.

Yours sincerely,

Andrea Pape

